
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Nga matua ma nga kaitiaki, Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

Welcome back to another year of learning!  It was a wonderful sight watching children 
excitedly reunite with their friends!  So many have grown so much over the holidays 
too! Special welcome to our new teacher, Torah Toney, and our new children and 
their families.  We are thrilled to have you here.  
 

It has been wonderful to see the sunshine and to be able to use our pool every day.  
Thanks to Ronnie and her helpers for maintaining the pool over the break.  Please 
rememeber to send along a note if for any reason your child is not swimming.  Please 
also NAME EVERYTHING.  Having started the week with an empty Lost Property 
basket, we already have togs, towels, shorts and underwear in it! None of it is named. 
Please help us!   
 

We are rapt with the new pedestrian path providing access to the underpass.  
Thanks to Waka Kotahi for this work. This will make it much safer for families  in 
our community needing to cross the highway.  Thanks to Graham and the 
Community Support Group for his support with getting this work over the line.  
 

Term 1 is shaping up to be a busy one as we fit in swimming events, athletic 
eventsΣ t¢tΩǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ .ŀŎƪ ..v ǘƻ ƴŀƳŜ ŀ ŦŜǿΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǊŜŦŜǊ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
dates in each newsletter (at the right here), and to our digital calendar on our app 
or website.  The digital calendar is always the most up-to-date, and we use our 
ΨbƻǘƛŎŜǎΩ ǇƘƻƴŜ ƭƛƴŜ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜǊǎ ǘƻƻΦ  
 

We would love to see all of our Tokomaru School whanau (families) at the 
Welocme Back BBQ on February 22nd 4:30pm ς 6pm at school.  We will have the 
pool, sandpit and PE shed open, and Home & School will put on a sausage sizzle 
and ice blocks for the children.  We encourage you to bring a picnic dinner and 
ǘŀƪŜ ǎƻƳŜ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ŀƴŘ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ  ό²Ŝ ǿƻƴΩǘ ōŜ ŘƻƛƴƎ ŀ 
working bee at this time, this will be held separately later in the term.) We hope 
to see you there!                       Smiles, Sonia Mudgway J Principal  
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Term One  
 

Tuesday 7th February  
to  

Thursday 6th April  
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         Thursday 16th February 
Home and School Meeting 

3.15pm  
 

Friday 17th February 
School Assembly 2.15pm  

 
Monday 20th February 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
6:30pm  

 
Wednesday 22nd February 
Welcome Back Barbeque  

4:30pm ς 6pm 
 

Friday 24th February 
School Athletics Day  

Loud Shirt Day  
 

Wednesday 1st March  
GRIP Leadership Workshop  

 
Thursday 2nd March  

Senior Cluster Athletics  
 

Thursday 9th March  
Junior Cluster Athletics  

 
Friday 10th March  

School Swimming Sports  
 

Wednesday 15th March  
PTP Conferences  
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Congratulations to all of our  Student Stars! 
 

Te Tutuki i te Kairangi  
   

 

 

Hazel ς Amazing 
Artwork! 

 

Special Tokomaru welcome to Whaea Torah (teacher in 
Room 5), Pavnit, Soren, Marley, Rory, Conor and their 

whanau. We hope you enjoy your time here! 
 

Praneet ς Awesome 
handwriting! 

 

Travis ς Super 
handwriting! 

 

Ali ς Great writing! 
 

Our newest 

students in 

action  

Emily ς For 
completing ICAS 

Writing Assessment 
last year! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Admin Announcements 
Holiday Book Bags: Please ensure all holiday book bags are returned to school 
before the end of this week.  
Bus Students: It is really important that you let us know (or Carl) if your child is 
not going to be on the afternoon bus run, is planning to go on the Bus when 
ǘƘŜȅ ǳǎǳŀƭƭȅ ŘƻƴΩǘΣ or is getting off at a different stop. Thanks for your help 
with this. 
Term Dates 2023: ¢ƘŜǎŜ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨtŀǊŜƴǘ /ŀƭŜƴŘŀǊΩ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ 
website.   
Immunisations: The Year 7 & 8 School Based Vaccination Programme will be 
offered at school, free and convenient early in May. More information as well 
as permission forms will be coming home with eligible students closer to this 
time. For more information, go to: www.health.govt.nz/imms-older-children 
www.health.govt.nz/hpv or phone: 0800 IMMUNE (0800 466 863) When you 
receive a consent form from your child,  Watch the video clips with your child, 
read the information, sign, and return it to the school office. 
 

Variety Morning Tea: This will be continuing on Fridays for Term 1, starting in 
Week 2. Order forms will be coming home tomorrow and are due back to the 
office no later than next Wednesday 15th February at 9am.  
 

PUNCTUALITY: Did you know the likelihood of success in learning is strongly 
linked to arriving on time. It is very important for children to develop habits of 
arriving on time at an early age, beginning from the time they start school.  
Arriving on time ensures:  

�x Your ŎƘƛƭŘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƘat 
happen early in the day when they are most alert.   

�x No lost opportunities to learn critical life skills. Early morning learning 
activity is often reading, writing and setting up for a successful day. 

�x Your child has time to greet their friends before class and this can 
reduce the possibility of disruptions in the classroom.   

�x Your child learns about routines and commitment.   
Arriving on time every day makes children feel good about themselves! 
 
 

Home & School News Thank you to everyone who contributed to our 

Home and School efforts in 2022. Sadly, Elizabeth Lord has decided to step down 
as chairperson for Home and School, which means we are on the lookout for a 
new Chairperson. Should you wish to nominate yourself, or another parent, 
either for the Chairperson role or to join the Home and School Association, 
please come and join in at our next meeting at school on Thursday 16th February 
at 3:15pm.  

Board of Trustees 2023  
The two first Newsletters of 2023 will be highlighting our 
two newest Board of Trustee Members! 
άaȅ ƴŀƳŜ ƛǎ WŀŘŜ ŀƴŘ I'm a mum of 3 children, 2 who 
attend Tokomaru School after our family recently moved 
from Whanganui.  I decided to join the Board to find out 
more about the school community and to be more 
involved in my children's education.� ́ 

�s���o�µ���•�� �˜�� �K�µ�Œ�� �d�Œ�]�‰�o���� �d�[�•�� �~�d�d�d�[�•�•�W    Our four school values are: 

Honesty /  Harakore,  Responsibility /  Haepapa, Respect /  Manawanui & 
Perseverance /  WhakauteΦ  hǳǊ ¢¢¢Ωǎ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ŘƛǎǇƭŀȅ ƻƴ ƻŦ 
these values. They can also earn House points with each TTT, so they are very 
sought after tokens! We also recognise Kindness in the same way, with Kindness 
¢¢¢Ωǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀǿŀǊŘŜŘ ǘƻƻΦ                

School Staff 
Sonia Mudgway �t Principal 

principal@tokomaru.school.nz 

Mel Ryan (DP, Room 1 teacher) 
mscott@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Simone Gordon (Room 2 Teacher) 
sgordon@tokomaru.school.nz 

Susan Macdonald (Room 3 teacher) 
smacdonald@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Shayla Treleaven (Room 4 teacher) 
streleaven@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Torah Toney (Room 5 teacher) 
ttoney@tokomaru.school.nz 

 

Anne Bartlett �t (R1,4,5 Release Teacher) 
anne@tokomaru.school.nz 

Roxanne Eastham �t Office Administrator 
Hayley Westrupp ςTeacher Aide 
Ronnie Parsonsς Teacher Aide 

Katrina Lawton ς Librarian                       
Wally ς Caretaker                    

Board of Trustees                                       
Presiding Member ς Dave Lawton 

Jade Twomey                                       
Rachel Wilson                                                      

Mel Ryan ς Staff Trustee 
Sonia Mudgway ς Principal 

Roxanne Eastham ς Minute Secretary 

Home & School 
TBC- Chairperson 

Roxanne Eastham -Treasurer 
 Karen Lister - Secretary  

Sonia Mudgway   
ΧŀƴŘ ƻǳǊ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ 

Home & School Bank Details 
03 1521 0005207 000 

 

School Contact Details               
Physical Address: 5 Tokomaru East Road, 

TOKOMARU 

Postal Address: Private Bag, Tokomaru 

Post Centre, TOKOMARU 4864 

Email: office@tokomaru.school.nz 
Website: www.tokomaru.school.nz 

Phone: 06 3298780 (includes Absences 
and Notices lines) 

Facebook:  Tokomaru School 
Cell: 027 819 8039 (text absence) 

 

School Bank Details 

12-3143-0428358-00 


